Ministry of Health and Long-Term Care

Ministère de la Santé et des Soins de longue durée



Assistant Deputy Minister Direct Services Division 56 Wellesley Street West 2nd Floor

Toronto ON M5S 2S3

Telephone: 416 327-4845 Facsimile: 416 212-9710

Sous-ministre adjointe Division des services directs 56, rue Wellesley Ouest 2^e étage

Toronto ON M5S 2S3

Téléphone: 416 327-4845 Télécopieur: 416 212-9710

iApprove-2016-00142

JUL 0 8 2016

Mr. Fern Dominelli Chief Administrative Officer The Manitoulin-Sudbury District Services Board 210 Mead Boulevard Espanola ON P5E 1R9

Dear Mr. Dominelli:

Re: Ministry Agreement with The Manitoulin-Sudbury District Services Board effective the 28th day of January 2014 (the "Agreement")

This letter is further to the recent letter from the Honourable Dr. Eric Hoskins, Minister of Health and Long-Term Care, in which he informed your organization that the Ministry of Health and Long-Term Care (the "ministry") will provide The Manitoulin-Sudbury District Services Board up to \$247,501 in additional base funding with respect to the land ambulance services grant for the 2016 calendar year. This will bring the total maximum funding available under the Agreement for the 2016 funding year up to \$8,559,040.

I am, therefore, pleased to provide you with a new land ambulance services grant that, pursuant to section 4.2 of the Agreement, shall replace the Budget in Schedule "B". All terms and conditions contained in the Agreement remain in full force and effect.

We appreciate your cooperation with the ministry in managing your funding as effectively as possible. You are expected to adhere to our reporting requirements, particularly for financial reporting, which is expected to be timely and accurate.

The government remains committed to eliminating the deficit by 2017-18 and therefore it is critical that you continue to manage costs within your approved budget.

Mr. Fern Dominelli

Please review the new land ambulance service grant carefully. Should you require any further information or clarification, please contact Jenny Poon, Senior Financial Analyst, at 416-327-7873 or by e-mail at jenny.poon@ontario.ca.

Sincerely,

JUL 6.8 2016

Patricia Li Assistant Deputy Minister

Enclosure

c: Mr. Les Gamble, Chair, The Manitoulin-Sudbury District Services Board

Mr. Jim Yuill, (A) Director, Financial Management Branch, MOHLTC

Mr. Phil Cooke, Director, Fiscal Oversight & Performance Branch, MOHLTC